
In North Dakota, regulated use of body-
grip traps occurs from October through 
April. Limited trapping occurs during 
late spring and summer by landowners 
or their agents removing nuisance wild 
animals. Obtaining permission to go on 
private property and visiting with 
landowners will help identify other 
activities occurring on the same property. 
Sharing this knowledge will reduce the 
potential for problems.

Trapping in North Dakota, which includes 
using body-grip traps, is an important 
component of furbearer management. 
Body-grip traps you may encounter 
afield are intended to capture mink, 
fisher, badger, raccoon, fox, skunk and 
bobcat. In water, body-grip traps are set 
for muskrat and beaver. 

Trapping in North Dakota is highly 
regulated; enforced by game wardens; 
based on sound science; and backed by 
continued research. The NDGFD and 
NDFHTA review all reported trap 
incidents to assure continual success 
with regulated furbearer harvest and 
other resource users.

Individuals who want to learn more about 
trapping in North Dakota have that 
opportunity by attending a fur harvester 
education course. Information about 
upcoming courses and locations are 
posted on the website or can be obtained 
by contacting the NDGFD or NDFHTA.
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